
 
 
 
December 13, 2017 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Steven V. King 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W.  
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504 7250 
 
RE: Docket UE-171092 —DO NOT REDOCKET 

Substitute Biennial Conservation Plan and Appendix 2, Demand Side Management 
2018-2019 Business Plan 

 
On November 1, 2017, Pacific Power & Light Company, a division of PacifiCorp (PacifiCorp or 
Company), submitted its 2018-2019 Biennial Conservation Plan in the above-referenced docket 
with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission. Subsequent to filing, 
Commission staff’s review of the Company’s Biennial Conservation Plan identified 
inconsistencies in Table 4. 2018-2027 Energy Efficiency Forecast – Summary of Adjustments in 
the Company’s Biennial Conservation Plan. Specifically, the cumulative total for behavioral 
programs was added incorrectly. Staff had further recommended edits or updates to the Biennial 
Conservation Plan to provide better clarification. The Company also identified other corrections 
necessary in the Biennial Conservation Plan and Appendix 2, Demand Side Management 2018-
2019 Business Plan.  
 
Attached is a summary of the changes made to the Biennial Conservation Plan and Appendix 2 
following Staff and Company review.  
 
Informal questions regarding this filing should be directed to Jason Hoffman at (503) 331-4474. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
            /s/             . 
Etta Lockey 
Vice President, Regulation 
Pacific Power & Light Company 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5701 
etta.lockey@pacificorp.com 
 
Enclosures 
171092-PPL-Summary-of-Changes-12-13-17.pdf 
171092-PPL-Updated-2018-2019-Biennial-Conservation-Plan-12-13-17.pdf 
171092-PPL-Updated-2018-2019-BCP-Apdx-2-WA-2018-2019-DSM-Business-Plan-12-13-17.pdf 
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